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JOINT COMMITTEE ON CAPITAL REVIEW
Tuesday, April 24, 2001

8:30 a.m.
Senate Appropriations Room 109

AGENDA

- Call to Order

- Approval of Minutes of February 9, 2001.

- DIRECTOR'S REPORT (if necessary)

1. ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - Review of FY 2001 Building Renewal
Allocation Plan for the State Aviation Fund

2. DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES/ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION -
A. Report on the Arizona State Hospital Construction Project.
B. Review of Schematic Designs and Master Plan for Arizona State Hospital Construction Project.

The Chairman reserves the right to set the order of the agenda.
4/19/01

People with disabilities may request accommodations such as interpreters, alternative formats, or assistance with physical accessibility.
Requests for accommodations must be made with 72 hours prior notice.  If you require accommodations, please contact the JLBC Office
at (602) 542-5491.
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING
JOINT COMMITTEE ON CAPITAL REVIEW

Friday, February 9, 2001
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 8:05 p.m. Friday, February 9, 2001 in Senate Appropriations
Room 109 and attendance was noted.

Members: Senator Solomon, Chairman Representative Knaperek, Vice Chairman
Senator Bowers Representative Allen
Senator Brown Representative Gray
Senator Cirillo Representative Lopez
Senator Guenther Representative Pearce
Senator Hamilton
Senator Mitchell

Absent: Representative Cheuvront
Representative Weason

Staff: Richard Stavneak Jan Belisle, Secretary
Lorenzo Martinez Chris Earnest

Others: Debbie Johnston, Senate GladysAnn Wells, State Library
Greg Gemson, House Sharyn Pennington, Legislative Committee
Dr. Douglas Kupel, Historian Catherine May, FAzA President
Gabe Forsberg, ADVS Shelly Dudley, VP FAzA
Lynn Goss, DEMA Jeanine Dike, AZ Pioneers’ Home
Martin Richelsoom, ASLAPR Bill Ponder, AZ Historical Society
Bruce Ringwald, ADOA Bill Greeney, OSPB
Tim Brand, ADOA Kristine Ward, OSPB
John McGee, ADOT

Richard Stavneak, Director, JLBC welcomed the new members of the Committee.

Senator Guenther moved the Committee approve the minutes of December 19, 2000 and January 9, 2001.  The
motion carried.

ADOPTION OF COMMITTEE RULES

Senator Solomon moved to adopt the JCCR Rules and Regulations as presented.  The motion carried.
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JOINT LEGISLATIVE BUDGET COMMITTEE - Consider Adoption of FY 2002 and FY 2003 Capital
Outlay Recommendations.

Lorenzo Martinez, JLBC Staff presented the FY 2002 and FY 2003 Capital Outlay Recommendations as
outlined in the JCCR book.  Mr. Martinez reviewed the Building Renewal and individual project
recommendations for the Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA), Arizona Board of Regents (ABOR)
and the Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) building systems.  Mr. Martinez also reviewed
FY 2002 and FY 2003 Advance Appropriations from prior sessions for the 3 building systems.

In response to Representative Gray, Mr. Martinez stated that $42 million in FY 2002 and $46 million in FY
2003 is generated by the Building Renewal formula for the ABOR building inventory.  Building Renewal
includes maintenance of the buildings, i.e. roof repairs, life safety issues, etc.  Statute requires JCCR review of
an expenditure plan for Building Renewal appropriations.

Steve Miller, Assistant Vice President, Arizona State University (ASU) stated the building renewal formula
does not provide monies for auxiliary enterprises such as dormitories.  The dormitories are self funding and do
not receive state funding.  There is a maintenance plan for the dormitories and information was provided to
Mr. Martinez.

Representative Gray requested a copy of the maintenance plan.

In answer to Representative Gray, Mr. Martinez said the amounts recommended for university television
conversions to digital format only represent part of the cost for each project.  The total estimated cost for the
ASU conversion is $4,900,000.  ASU has received a federal grant of approximately $1,000,000 and expects to
generate $2,400,000 from gifts and other sources.  The University of Arizona (U of A) is estimating their costs
to be approximately $6,000,000.  They are requesting $2,500,000 from the state.  The U of A anticipates
raising $3,500,000 from gifts and other sources.

The Federal Government set aside monies for grants for the conversions.  The money was distributed to
stations that serve larger markets.  ASU qualified, but U of A did not.

In answer to Representative Gray, Mr. Martinez said that the U of A costs are higher because the transmitter is
in a remote location.

Representative Gray asked that the item be voted on separately.

In answer to Representative Gray, Mr. Martinez said the $1,300,000 appropriation for the Spur Cross Ranch
purchase was reviewed at the last meeting and is not in addition to that amount.  The appropriation for this
project was spread over a number of years and this $1,300,000 represents the last year of funding.

In answer to Chairman Solomon, Mr. Martinez said if the timeline set by the federal government to convert the
university television stations is not met, the universities must give up their broadcasting licenses.  The deadline
is 2003.  Last biennium these projects were discussed, however, given the conversion did not have to occur
until 2003, the decision was made to delay any funding until this biennium.  No funds have been appropriated
in the past for these projects.

Senator Guenther moved that the Committee recommend $1,500,000 General Fund for Arizona State
University in FY 2002 and $2,500,000 General Fund for the University of Arizona in FY 2002 to convert the
public broadcasting stations to digital format.  The motion carried.

In answer to Senator Bowers, Mr. Martinez mentioned the Clifton Flood Control Project was funded through
separate legislation in a prior session.

(Continued)
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Mr. Martinez referenced page CB-8 in the FY 2002 and FY 2003 Proposed Budget book and said there was a
continuing program for shooting range development and a separate project for developing a Flagstaff shooting
range.

Kristine Ward, OSPB reviewed the handout with the issues of Statewide DPS Officer Remote Housing,
Department of Transportation Board Funding Obligations, and Building Renewal.  The Statewide Officer
Remote Housing would involve replacing some existing housing units.  The Executive recommendation
includes the replacement of 6 housing units in FY 2002 and 5 housing units in FY 2003.

In response to Representative Pearce, Mr. Stavneak, JLBC Staff said that the decision has been made to fund
additional DPS officers out of HURF.  This would be an extension of the benefit package going to them and
would be appropriate use of HURF.

Ms. Ward stated that using existing university bonding authority for major building renewal could reduce the
need for building renewal General Fund monies.

Bill Greeney, OSPB reviewed the Executive recommendation for the Department of Corrections (DOC).
Because of the slow growth of the prison population, appropriations for a new prison complex can be delayed
and existing appropriations may be reallocated.

Mr. Greeney also explained the Executive recommendation for siting a new DOC Reception and Diagnostic
Center.

The Executive also recommends a trigger to appropriate $9,800,000 from the Corrections Fund in FY 2003 for
installation of a Department-wide WAN/LAN if the DOC inmate population on December 21, 2001 is less
than 27,274.  This is based on population growth of less than 50 inmates per month, compared to 75 per month
used as the basis for the department’s operating budget.

Senator Solomon asked for an explanation of why the Executive does not recommend the DJC HVAC at
Adobe Mountain.  Mr. Greeney stated that the problem is cash flow.  Given Executive recommendations, the
Corrections Fund would not have sufficient monies for the project.

Representative Knaperek moved the JLBC recommendation, including any footnotes, format, and statutory
changes with the following adjustments:
• Add the following footnotes:

- The Department of Administration may allocate FTE Positions authorized for specific projects to other
projects in this act provided that funding for the FTE Positions is cost allocated among the projects
receiving benefit.

- The Department of Administration shall report any FTE Position reallocations to the Joint Committee
on Capital Review by December 31, 2001 and December 31, 2002.

• Authorize the use of monies appropriated for specific projects in this act to be used for Personal Services
or Employee Related Expenditures related to direct inmate expenses associated with services provided as
part of the inmate construction program.  The motion carried.

Arizona Pioneers’ Home
Representative Knaperek moved to recommend to:
• Appropriate $325,200 from the Miners’ Hospital Fund in FY 2002 to the Arizona Department of

Administration for Plumbing Renovations to the Arizona Pioneers’ Home.
• Reduce Arizona Department of Administration General Fund Building Renewal by $(180,600) in FY 2002

and $(186,100) in FY 2003.
• Increase Arizona Department of Administration Building Renewal from the Miners’ Hospital Fund by

$180,600 in FY 2002 and $186,100 in FY 2003 and add the following footnote:
- The $180,600 appropriated from the Miners’ Hospital Fund in FY 2002 and the $186,100 appropriated

from the Miners’ Hospital Fund in FY 2003 shall be used for building renewal at the Arizona Pioneers’
Home.  The motion carried.

(Continued)
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Ex-Appropriate General Fund Transfers to ADOT Help Fund Capital Adjustments
Representative Knaperek moved to recommend to:
• Ex-appropriate the $20,000,000 General Fund appropriations in FY 2002 and FY 2003 to the Highway

Expansion and Extension Loan Program Fund by amending Laws 1999, Chapter 2, 1st Special Session,
Section 8.

• Authorize the Department of Transportation to offset the ex-appropriated General Fund amounts to the
HELP Fund with increased Board Funding Obligations capacity by amending A.R.S. § 28-7678.  The
motion carried.

In reply to Senator Bowers, Chairman Solomon mentioned the motion is not inappropriate.  It is a Capital
Budget issue and is similar to ex-appropriating Corrections Fund monies for the prison complex.  Ms. Mary
Peters, Director, ADOT indicated the motion would not affect the highway construction timeline.  Chairman
Solomon indicated the ex-appropriated monies had not been allocated.  The ex-appropriation will put more
money back into the General Fund either as reserve, a tax reduction or spending if that is what the body
chooses.

Senator Bowers noted the original bill was passed by the House and Senate and signed by the Governor.

Chairman Solomon stated the motion will have the review by the body.

In answer to Senator Cirillo, Mr. Martinez said a Board Funding Obligation or BFO is an agreement between
ADOT and the State Treasurer.  A resolution between the two allows the Treasurer to lend ADOT the amount
authorized in statute.  The money is eventually repaid with interest.

State Archives Building
Senator Hamilton moved to recommend to:
• Appropriate $20,000,000 from the General Fund in FY 2002 to the Arizona Department of Administration

for a State Archives Building and add the following footnote:
- Of the amount appropriated, The Arizona Department of Administration may allocate up to $110,000

and 2 full-time employees in each fiscal year to oversee and manage the project until its completion.

Senator Hamilton withdrew his motion.

Mr. Martinez presented 3 options for financing of a State Archives Building.
- The first option is pay as you go where monies are appropriated for the construction of the building.
- The second option would be to finance the construction of the building through a lease-purchase

agreement, which is the issuance of Certificates of Participation (COPs).  The payback period would be
over 20 years and would require $1.6 million each year to repay.  The Committee should be aware that
in addition to the $1.6 million there would be approximately $675,000 that would need to be added to
the Archives budget for operating and maintaining the building.  Under the lease-purchase option, the
state would issue the COPs, the state would construct and own, maintain and operate the building.

- The third option is the Lease-to-Own, which is a 25-year arrangement.  ADOA would enter into an
agreement with a private entity.  That entity would finance and construct the building.  Once
completed, the state would move in and provide a lease payment to the private entity.  The private
entity would be responsible for maintaining the building and at the end of the term, the state would take
possession of the building.  The lease payment is estimated to be $2,000,000 per year.

In answer to Senator Cirillo, Mr. Martinez replied that under the lease-purchase option the state would retain
control of construction and operation and maintenance of the building.

In answer to Representative Gray, Chairman Solomon noted that approximately $11.4 million in interest would
be paid through lease-purchase financing.

Senator Cirillo asked why we are on the pay as you go concept for capital investments.  He also mentioned that
he did not feel pay as you go is a good way to operate.  Chairman Solomon stated that the current rate of
interest is approximately 4.75% and could come down.

(Continued)
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Mr. Martinez mentioned that the numbers are based on the 4.75% interest rate.

State Archives Building
Senator Hamilton moved to recommend to:
• Appropriate $1,600,000 from the General Fund in FY 2002 and FY 2003 to the Arizona Department of

Administration for the Certificates of Participation costs associated with lease purchase financing not to
exceed $20,000,000 for a State Archives Building, and add the following footnotes:
- Of the amounts appropriated, up to $110,000 and 2 full-time employees may be allocated each fiscal

year to oversee and manage the project until its completion.
- Any monies that are expended or unencumbered at the end of each fiscal year shall revert to the

General Fund.

Chairman Solomon mentioned the names that are in support as follows:  GladysAnn Wells, State Library,
Sharyn Pennington, Arizona Library Association, Dr. Douglas Kupel, FAzA, Catherine May, FAzA and Shelly
Dudley, FAzA.

Senator Hamilton amended the motion to include the building be named after Polly Rosenbaum.

Senator Hamilton moved the Capital Outlay Lease-Purchase Option as amended.  The motion carried.

Department of Emergency and Military Affairs Readiness Centers
Senator Guenther moved to recommend to:

- Appropriate $371,000 from the General Fund in FY 2002 to the Department of Emergency and
Military Affairs as the state match for a Readiness Center in Yuma.

- Appropriate $755,000 from the General Fund in FY 2002 to the Department of Emergency and
Military Affairs as the state match for the Aviation Support Facility Addition.

Representative Knaperek asked for background on the issue.  Mr. Martinez said that the plan for the Yuma
facility is to relocate the existing facility which is considered inadequate.  The federal government in both
projects has allocated monies for the construction of the projects and if the state does not appropriate a match,
the department will lose the monies.  The aviation facility project is an addition because it is anticipated that
they will receive additional troops assigned to Arizona for the facility and they need the expansion.

In answer to Chairman Solomon, Mr. Martinez said the federal portion for the Yuma facility is $1,590,000 and
the state share is $371,000; for the addition to the aviation support facility, the federal share is $2,265,000 and
the state share is $755,000.

In answer to Representative Knaperek, Mr. Martinez stated the current Yuma location is being surrounded by
redevelopment projects and the armory does not fit well because of the equipment that comes in and out.  The
intent is to move to a location that is adjacent the Arizona Western College.  The City of Yuma will acquire the
current location and develop a Colorado River front area.  This is a new project and is not in the JLBC or
OSPB recommendations.

Senator Guenther mentioned that the armory is very outdated.

Representative Knaperek requested more information on the issue.

Senator Cirillo mentioned that he does not want the state to lose the funds.  Mr. Martinez stated that in order to
not lose federal funding, the state appropriation would have to be for FY 2002.

The motion was withdrawn.

Senator Guenther moved to recommend to appropriate $1,007,500 in FY 2002 from the State General Fund to
the Arizona Historical Society for renovation to historic structures in Yuma, Flagstaff and Tempe.

Bill Ponder, Chief Administrative Officer, AZ Historical Society mentioned that the 3 sites need renovation for
historic preservation and to maintain the collections.

(Continued)
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In reply to Senator Cirillo, Mr. Ponder said the amount is split by $550,000 for the Papago Park needs,
approximately $250,000 for the Pioneer Museum and the balance the Molina Block and Century House.

Representative Gray, Representative Knaperek, Senator Cirillo and Representative Allen requested more
information regarding the issue.

The motion was withdrawn.

ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION - Consider Approval of FY 2002 and FY 2003
Rental Rates for State-Owned Space.

Lorenzo Martinez, JLBC Staff reviewed the recommended FY 2002 and FY 2003 rental rates for state-owned
space.

There was no discussion on this item.

Representative Knaperek moved the Committee approve the rental rates for state-owned office space and
state-owned storage space recommended by the Lease Cost Review Board.  The rental rate for office
space will be $15.00 per square foot in FY 2002 and $15.50 per square foot in FY 2003.  The storage
rental rate will be $5.50 per square foot in FY 2002 and $6.00 per square foot in FY 2003.  The motion
carried.

ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS’ SERVICES/ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF
ADMINISTRATION - Review of Scope, Purpose and Estimated Cost of Veterans’ Cemetery Project.

Lorenzo Martinez, JLBC Staff gave a brief review of the scope, purpose and estimated cost of the Southern
Arizona Veterans’ Cemetery project.

There was no discussion on this item.

Representative Knaperek moved the Committee give a favorable review of the scope, purpose and estimated
cost of the Southern Arizona Veterans’ Cemetery project.  The motion carried.

SCHOOL FACILITIES BOARD - Report on Attorney General Opinion on Building Renewal Requests
to the Treasurer.

Lorenzo Martinez, JLBC Staff informed the Committee that the Attorney General opinion on a Committee
inquiry stated the School Facilities Board is neither required nor permitted to instruct the Treasurer to transfer
additional revenues to the Building Renewal Fund.

The item was for information only and no Committee action was required.

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

Jan Belisle, Secretary

Lorenzo Martinez, Senior Fiscal Analyst

Senator Ruth Solomon, Chairman

NOTE:  A full tape recording of this meeting is available at the JLBC Staff Office, 1716 W. Adams.
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DATE: April 19, 2001

TO: Senator Ruth Solomon, Chairman
Members, Joint Committee on Capital Review

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Bob Hull, Principal Research/Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - REVIEW OF FY 2001 BUILDING
RENEWAL ALLOCATION PLAN FOR THE STATE AVIATION FUND

Request

The Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) requests that the Committee review their
FY 2001 Building Renewal allocation plan for the State Aviation Fund.

Recommendation

The JLBC Staff recommends that the Committee give a favorable review of the request.

Analysis

Laws 1986, Chapter 85 established the Joint Committee on Capital Review and charged it with
developing a Building Renewal Formula to guide the Legislature in appropriating monies for the
maintenance and repair of state buildings.  Chapter 85 also required the establishment of
“building systems” for the purpose of computing, funding, and administering Building Renewal.
Pursuant to A.R.S. § 41-1252, the JCCR shall review the expenditure of Building Renewal
monies.

The Capital Outlay Bill (Laws 1999, Chapter 2, 1st Special Session) appropriated a total of
$2,484,000 ($2,427,900 from the State Highway Fund and $56,100 from the State Aviation
Fund) in FY 2001 to ADOT for building renewal.  The FY 2001 Building Renewal appropriation
represents 100% of the amount generated by the Building Renewal Formula.
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At its August 10, 2000 meeting the Committee gave a favorable review to ADOT’s building
renewal allocation plan for $2,427,900 from the State Highway Fund.  ADOT reported at that
meeting that they did not expect to expend the $56,100 building renewal monies appropriated
from the State Aviation Fund, since they were then working on establishing a lease of the Grand
Canyon Airport to a nonprofit corporation.  Laws 2000, Chapter 99 eliminated the Grand Canyon
Airport Authority, and returned the airport to ADOT effective July 18, 2000, and required that
ADOT in turn lease the airport to a nonprofit corporation to operate by March 1, 2001.
However, ADOT has not yet leased the Grand Canyon Airport.  It is unclear if or when ADOT
will actually lease the airport to a non-profit corporation.

There is currently a bill, S.B. 1218, which would exempt a nonprofit corporation that leases the
Grand Canyon National Park Airport from the state’s administrative rule making process,
procurement code, and personnel administration.  The bill also would delete the 20-year limit on
the length of a lease, and would delete the requirement that ADOT lease the airport by March 1,
2001.  The bill has an emergency clause.

ADOT expects to allocate the Building Renewal monies for the following 3 projects at the Grand
Canyon Airport:

Project State Aviation Fund % of Total
Replace Security Gate $14,000 25.0%
Replace Carpet - Terminal Building 28,000 49.9
Remodel Rest Rooms (Architectural Fees) 9,000 16.0
Contingencies      5,100     9.1

Total $56,100 100.0%

The JLBC Staff recommends a favorable review of the request.

RS:BH:jb
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DATE: April 19, 2001

TO: Senator Ruth Solomon, Chairman
Members, Joint Committee on Capital Review

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Gina Guarascio, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES/ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF
ADMINISTRATION - REPORT ON THE ARIZONA STATE HOSPITAL
CONSTRUCTION PROJECT

Request

Pursuant to Laws 2000, Chapter 1 the Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA) and the
Department of Health Services (DHS) are providing a quarterly status report on the Arizona State
Hospital (ASH) demolition and construction project.

Recommendation

This item is for information only and no Committee action is required.

Analysis

Background
Laws 2000, Chapter 1 appropriated $80 million over 4 years for the demolition, construction and
renovation of ASH.  ADOA is to use the appropriations to provide at least 176 new civil beds at
ASH, and to renovate and expand existing facilities to address physical plant needs for civil and
forensic populations, an adolescent unit, and sexually violent offenders.  The legislation also created
the Arizona State Hospital Capital Construction Commission and charged them with reviewing
capital construction and renovation plans at ASH for the purpose of making recommendations to
ADOA and JCCR.  ADOA and DHS are required to report at the end of each quarter to the
Committee on the status of the ASH project.  This report represents the fourth of these quarterly
reports.

(Continued)
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Quarterly Update and Status Report

Table 1
Proposed Budget By Project

SVP Program $   8,369,200
Civil Hospital and Adolescent Facility 45,037,700
Sitework/Tunnels/Telephone/Data 12,364,900
Forensic Hospital 11,803,700
Contingency      2,424,500

TOTAL $80,000,000

Table 1 presents the amounts ADOA and DHS have budgeted for each portion of the ASH
demolition and construction project.

At its June meeting, the Committee approved an expenditure plan for construction of 2 new
60-bed dormitories for the Sexually Violent Persons (SVP) program using the Inmate Construction
program.  Construction is now underway on both of the dormitories, with completion expected in
August of 2001.

The Committee has also approved an expenditure plan to address infrastructure issues at ASH.
ADOA has completed bidding and design for these projects, and anticipates completion in the second
quarter of FY 2002.

At the September meeting, the Committee approved the renovation of Birch Hall for use by the Least
Restrictive Alternative (LRA) population.  The LRA program is currently housed in the Alamo
building in the northwest quadrant of the ASH complex.  ADOA’s current master plan places the
new civil hospital in this location.  The asbestos abatement of Birch Hall has been completed and
renovation of the building for use by the LRA program is underway.  ADOA anticipates that this
renovation will be complete in May of 2001.

At its December meeting, the Committee favorably reviewed the selection of McCarthy, Cannon and
Gould Evans Associates as the design-build team for construction of the Arizona State Hospital.
Since the December meeting, McCarthy, Cannon and Gould Evans Associates has worked with
ADOA and DHS to further refine the schematic designs and master plan for the hospital.  These
items will be discussed in a separate memo.

RS:GG:jb
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DATE: April 19, 2001

TO: Senator Ruth Solomon, Chairman
Members, Joint Committee on Capital Review

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Gina Guarascio, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES/ADOA – REVIEW OF SCHEMATIC
DESIGNS AND MASTER PLAN FOR ARIZONA STATE HOSPITAL
CONSTRUCTION PROJECT

Request

Pursuant to Laws 2000, Chapter 1, the Committee is required to review the master plan for the Arizona
State Hospital (ASH) Construction Project prior to the beginning of construction.

Recommendation

JLBC Staff recommends that the Committee give a favorable review of the master plan for the Arizona
State Hospital Construction Project.  The master plan is consistent with the original intent for the project,
and has been approved by the Arizona State Hospital Capital Construction Commission.

Analysis

Background
Laws 2000, Chapter 1 appropriated $80 million over 4 years for the demolition, construction and
renovation of ASH.  The Arizona Department of Arizona (ADOA) is to use the appropriations to provide
at least 176 new civil beds at ASH, and to renovate and expand existing facilities to address physical plant
needs for civil and forensic populations, an adolescent unit, and sexually violent offenders.  The
legislation also created the Arizona State Hospital Capital Construction Commission and charged them
with reviewing capital construction and renovation plans at ASH for the purpose of making
recommendations to ADOA and JCCR.
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Chapter 1 exempts ADOA from the procurement code for the project, but requires ADOA to report any
variances from the procurement code to JCCR and the Arizona State Hospital Construction Commission.
ADOA previously reported to JCCR in May of 2000 that it intended to use the design-build procurement
method, which was not permitted under procurement code at the time Chapter 1 was enacted.  Design-
build allows the design and construction components of a project to be combined and bid together by
teams composed of both architects and builders.  Subsequently, Laws 2000, Chapter 135 changed the
state procurement code to permit the use of design-build procurement methods for all state construction
contracts.

ADOA and DHS used a two-phase process to obtain design-build responses for the construction of a new
civil hospital and adolescent facility.  In June, ADOA issued Phase 1 of the RFP proposal, requesting
submissions detailing qualifications from design-build teams. From these 9 responses received, ADOA
developed a list of the 3 most qualified teams, and issued Phase 2 of the RFP (based on fixed price/best
quality criteria) to those 3 teams.  The Committee favorably reviewed Phase 2 of the RFP at its September
meeting.

Based on criteria including architectural design, building system, design schedule, quality control, public
relations, and financial and legal disclosures, McCarthy, Cannon and Gould Evans Associates was
selected as the design-build team.  The Committee favorably reviewed the selection at its December
meeting.

Schematic Design
Since the contract for Arizona State Hospital Construction project was awarded, McCarthy, Cannon and
Gould Evans Associates has worked with ADOA and DHS to finalize the schematic design for the
project.  The design build team conducted a series of meetings with hospital staff and has revised their
original design proposal to reflect the input of staff.  For example, the configuration of patient units has
changed based upon staff input.  In addition, some ideas from the 2 unsuccessful design-build teams have
been incorporated into the final schematics.  Attachment A illustrates the final design.

Master Plan
The final master plan presented by ADOA and DHS for review by JCCR has changed very little since the
original discussions in June of 2000.  This final plan includes a civil facility for adults, as well as an
adolescent facility in the northwest quadrant of the complex.  The civil facility is visually separated from
the sexually violent persons program, including the least restrictive alternative program, which occupies
the southwest quadrant.  The northeast quadrant, which is currently occupied by both the forensic and
civil populations, will be renovated for use by the forensic population after the new civil and adolescent
facilities are complete.  ADOA and DHS expect work on the civil hospital to be complete by the end of
2002, with occupancy of the new hospital planned for January of 2003.  Renovations of the forensic
component will be complete by June of 2005.  Attachment B shows site layout.

Ideas Adopted from Unsuccessful Responders
Consistent with Laws 1998, Chapter 278, the unsuccessful design-build teams received a stipend of 0.2%
of the contract price, which is the industry standard.  This equates to a payment of $66,120 for each team,
based on a total cost estimate of $33,060,000 for both the civil hospital and the adolescent facility.  Each
design proposal became the property of the state of Arizona.  At its December meeting, the Committee
requested that ADOA report on the items incorporated from the proposals of the unsuccessful teams.
According to the ADOA, several ideas from the unsuccessful bidders were incorporated in the final
design.  These include the construction of a nursing station that provides simultaneous observation of
patient corridors and activity areas, an activity room arrangement allows for some dining on the patient
units, the elimination of a guard house at the vehicular entrance of the hospital, and the use of a precast
concrete slab structural system that was quieter than the system originally proposed.  Attachment C lists
the incorporated items.

(Continued)
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Pursuant to Chapter 1, JCCR has reviewed the RFP and the responders’ proposals.  The review of the
complete plan presented here is the final review required prior to the start of construction.  However, the
Committee will continue to receive quarterly reports as informational items until the project is complete.
The project schedule provided by McCarthy, Cannon and Gould Evans Associates estimates that
construction will begin on the new civil hospital in the summer of 2001, and be completed by December
of 2002.
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